
Mr. Green: 
  
                Public notice of meetings of the planning board do not need to be published in newspaper in 
general circulation in the town.  Notice of planning board meetings must be posted in two public places, 
one of which may be the town’s website as provided in RSA 91-A:2 (II).  
  

On the other hand, notice of public hearings must be published in a newspaper for zoning 
amendment hearings under RSA 675:7, for hearings to adopt a master plan or subdivision, site plan and 
historic district regulations under 675:6 and for the adoption of an official map, RSA 674:11. 
  

Under RSA 676:4 when the planning board holds public hearings on proposed subdivisions and 
site plans the board may choose to require notice by publication, but that is not required.  If your 
subdivision and site plan regulations call for notice of public hearings to be published in a newspaper of 
general circulation the board can vote to change this by eliminating the notice by publication if the 
board wishes.    Such a change would only apply to hearings by the planning board on a proposed 
subdivision or site plan.  
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